Notice of Development of Rulemaking

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
South Florida Water Management District
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

40E-1.6058
Posting, Publication and Requests for Notification of Permit Applications or Notices of Intent

40E-1.607
Permit Application Processing Fees

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The South Florida Water Management District (“District”) is proposing to amend Rule 40E-1.6058 to specify noticing for only Individual water use permits with an allocation greater than one million gallons per day. The District is also proposing to amend Rule 40E-1.607 as follows: 1) change the water use permit transfer fee to $0; 2) add an application category for a 30-day backup supply for interrupted reclaimed water service; and 3) add an application category stating that the processing fee for water use permit applications that are withdrawn shall be credited to the processing fee for a new application or notice received from the same applicant if done within 365 days from when the original application was withdrawn. The proposed amendments to items 1 and 3 are consistent with the environmental resource permitting program.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Rule 40E-1.6058: Individual water use permits with an allocation greater than one million gallons per day. Rule 40E-1.607: 1) water use permit transfer fee; 2) fee for 30-day backup supply for interrupted reclaimed water service; and 3) fee for withdrawal of application for water use permits prior to agency action.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 373.044, 373.109, 373.113, 373.116, 373.118, 373.171, 373.421(2), 373.421(6)(b), 373.4131, F.S.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 120.60(3), 218.075, 373.109, 373.116, 373.118, 373.4131, 373.421(2), 373.421(6)(b), 403.201, 668.50, F.S.

IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE NOTICED IN THE NEXT AVAILABLE FLORIDA ADMINISTRATIVE REGISTER.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Simon Sunderland, Bureau Chief, Water Use Division, South Florida Water Management District, ssunder@sfwmd.gov, (561)682-2705.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS NOT AVAILABLE.
